CUNY Council on World Language Study
Minutes of the Meeting of October 25, 2013

Attendance:  Alicia Ramos, presiding, Fabiola Salek, Laurel Cummins, Elena Martínez, Francisco Montaño, Habiba Boumlik, Eckhard Kuhn-Osius, David Cruz de Jesús, Francisco Salgado, Eva C. Vásquez, Philip Wander, Fred Huang, Maria Enrico, Elena Borelli, Ping Xu, Lorena B. Ellis, Araceli Tinajero.  Excused:  Maan (Jenny) Lin.

Call to Order:   The meeting was called to order at 2:10 p.m.   The Council members introduced each other as there were a number of new attendees.

Minutes:  The minutes of the meeting of September 20, 2013 were approved as amended.

President’s Report:  

· Pathways:  The President asked Council members for reports on how the effects of Pathways on the different departments should be reported to Sandi Cooper.  LaGuardia CC reported that it can no longer require students to take two classes in order to get credit for the first semester, due to the Pathways structure.  Hunter reported that they have the problem of students not taking all the requirement in one language, due to the requirements within Pathways.  City reported that due to Pathways, for the first three semesters, the meeting hours per week have been reduced.  Lehman reported that the meeting time for Spanish second semester, first year, has also been reduced by one hour per week.  Lehman further reported that previously students had been required to have a minor, which had helped languages, but that now they are not required to have a minor.  Baruch reported that they have been able to maintain their Tier Three minor for the Zicklin School of Business, which significantly helps languages.  The Weissman School of Arts and Sciences maintains the two-semester language requirement.  BMCC announced that it had been able to keep its lab hour.  BMCC further announced that it was proposing a major in Modern Languages, with three specializations for students to choose from:  Spanish interpreting, Chinese, and Romance Languages, of which the last one could consist of courses in more than one Romance Language.  York reported that doing a minor may become easier for students with Pathways.  
· Caps on classes:  City reported that they are not permitted as many adjuncts, and as a result, the cap on the number of students in their beginning language classes has gone up to 40 – an unacceptable number pedagogically for this field.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Treasurer’s Report:   As the Treasurer was unable to attend, Laurel Cummins reported in her stead that the CCWLS has: 

In Savings:   $1,958.53
In Checking:   $1,748.07

· Placement:  The President stated that the presentation on the OWL placement software is being coordinated by CSI and will take place at the Dec. 6 meeting.   The President further brought up the need for the Council to work on the issue of placement and to create subcommittees for this, with Spanish placement on its own comprising one subcommittee.

Committee Reports:  Lorena Ellis presented the report of the Awards Committee.

ILETC:  The Director of ILETC, Dr. Alberta Gatti, arrived at 3:10 pm.  She was introduced to the Council members by President Ramos.  Dr. Gatti spoke with the Council members, and delineated the following main points concerning her work and the new Institute:
· She is working on a mission statement for the Institute.
· The Institute will be a research center, and will send out calls for proposals for talks or projects to support research interests.  The Institute will be especially supportive of projects involving the more theoretical aspects of language education.  It will focus on the more commonly taught languages and on heritage populations, and will aim to advance the work of language educators in the classroom.
· It will also function as a resource center, offering training, workshops, and lectures.  
· ILETC can support particular projects that individual campuses wish to work on, such as creating a major.
· ILETC is interested in working on, and/or helping, with training for GTFs within CUNY.
· The Institute aims to help with collaboration among language educators across CUNY.

Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 pm.  

Respectfully submitted,

Laurel Cummins
Secretary  
